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January 13, 1965

Mr. Cornelius C. Moore
5 Touro Park West 
Newport
Rhode Island

Dear Mr. Moore:

On behalf of the Committee, may I express our 
sincere thanks at your willingness to lend the fine 
shell carved lowboy, block front chest of drawers, and 
bottle carrier to the John Brown House loan exhibition 
this spring. I was not certain at the conclusion of 
our conversation yesterday whether you would be willing 
to lend the corner chair with the fine needlework seat 
(without stretchers) or if you felt it was too fragile 
to be moved.

I must apologize to you for seeming impatient 
at times; please understand matters get a little hectic 
in the last two weeks before a printer’s deadline.

I talked to John Hopf this afternoon and he will 
call you at your office this Friday, January 15th to ar­
range a date mutually convenient to take the photographs.

I am also enclosing for your convenience, a copy 
of a letter of December 15th and a duplicate set of loan 
forms that we would appreciate your filling out and re­
turning to us so that the proper captions may be written 
for the catalog and formal permission given. Again, if 
it would help in any way for me to be present at the time 
of photography or to take dimensions, etc., please let 
me know.

Sincerely

JKO.ah 
Encs.

Joseph K. Ott Chairman 
 Exhibition Committee

J.K. Ott


